To:  Fifth Grade Honor Band Parents and Students

From: Mrs. Lorance
Subject: March Rehearsals and Concerts

Date: February 14, 2017

We are getting very close to our first performance!  The kids are doing a great job.  It is imperative that everyone be at every rehearsal from here out.  Any conflicts should be brought to my attention immediately.  If you miss the final rehearsal before the Instrumental Classic you may NOT be allowed to perform in the Classic.  Final payments for Great East Festival are due on March 7th please. Try to make sure you get all forms and payments in no later than that! Thank you! We have some changes to the schedule that are very recent please make sure you read carefully on the back side of this page – the revised calendar.
1. Tuesday, February 28, 2017  Everyone should be in attendance at this rehearsal.  ANY absence will be handled on an individual basis.  Please contact me with plenty of notice if you know you will be absent. Chaperone meeting after rehearsal.
2.  Tuesday, March 7, 2017  We will be having our clinician come in to work with us FROM 3:15-5:00 (note the change in time). 
3. Tuesday, March 14, 2017 Rehearsal as normal at the Prescott – 3:15-4:45pm. No one should be absent unless of emergency.
4. Tuesday, March 21, 2017  We will be having our dress rehearsal for the Classic Concert at NORWOOD HIGH SCHOOL FROM 3:30-5:00 (note the change in time). This will be an OPEN rehearsal.  All parents are welcome to come and watch this rehearsal and be our first audience.  This rehearsal is MANDATORY!!  If you are not at this rehearsal you MAY not be able to perform in the concert! Students DO NOT need to wear concert dress for this rehearsal but please make sure to review the concert dress guidelines before the concert
5. The Instrumental Classic Concert will take place on Thursday, March 23, 2017 at 7pm at NORWOOD HIGH SCHOOL.  You will get a logistics packet on the 1st regarding the Classic Concert. The logistics packet will include call time, performance time, and the price of entry into the concert.  
Overview of the months of March, April, and May

February 28th
Rehearsal 3:15-4:45 – chaperone meeting
March 7th 

Extended rehearsal with clinician 3:15-5pm
March 14th

Rehearsal 3:15-4:45 at the Prescott
March 21st

Dress rehearsal at NHS 3:30-5pm
March 23rd 

Instrumental Classic Concert 6pm call at NHS
March 28th   

Last Rehearsal for MICCA extended 3:15-5:00 
April 1st 

MICCA Instrumental Evaluation – Hopkinton MA

Performance time is 10:30am. Call time for the bus will be 7:30am.
April 4th
Rehearsal 3:15-4:45 as normal – Learn Beatles Charts.
April 8th
Fine Arts Festival performance – Time TBA – Norwood High School during the hours of 11am-4pm.

April 9th    
Possible performance at Gold Medal Showcase if we are awarded a Gold Medal at MICCA.
April 11th 
Rehearsal as normal 3:15-4:45 at the Prescott
April 19th 
No rehearsal - Vacation week
April 25th 
PARTY 3:15-4:30
May 2nd   
Brush up for Great East/Pops Rehearsal:  3:15-4:45.
May 5th
Great East Festival adjudication at Springfield High and then the rest of the day at Six Flags New England. Departure time will be approximately 5:30am and performance times are around 8:30am.

May 9th
Pops rehearsal with CMS Honor Band AT CMS 3:30-5pm
May 12th 
POPS Concert at NHS – Call time 6:30pm NHS Auditorium.
May 17th 
NO REHEARSAL

May 23rd  
Elementary Instrumental night dress rehearsal


5th Grade Band 4:15-5pm. Honor Band 5pm-5:30pm.

May 24th
Encore performance at Elementary Instrumental Night at NHS – Auditorium. 
If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at the Prescott School or email me at elorance@norwood.k12.ma.us and I will get back to you as soon as I can.  Thanks so much for your continued support.

Elana Lorance, Band Director. (
Larry Smith, Asst. Director (
